Cranberry Portage Child/Family Resource Cer

Cranberry Portage Child/Family Resource Center Inc.
109 Second Ave.  ( north end of Elementary School)

“Supporting and Strengthening Families in our Community
through Services, Programs and Advocacy”

Monday to Friday Office open 8:00—4:00
204 472-3671 Fax 204 472-3714
Email: childfamily.cranberry@gmail.com

Follow us on the “Cranberry Portage Community Resource Center” Facebook page

We are happy to be back and we look forward to seeing you. We were very sorry to have
Brittany leave—she was such an asset to both the Resource Center and the community.
We wish her all the best. We are pleased to welcome Laurie Jaeger to the position of
Executive Assistant. We are currently looking to hire a Program Coordinator and will
have our family programs sorted out soon.

Our office provides computer, internet, printing, copying, fax and resource material
during office hours, and an array of programming both during the day and evening.

Annual General Meeting
Wednesday Sept. 26th 6:00 pm @ Resource Center

Please join us for our Annual Report, Audit & Election

Refreshments will be served.

NATIONAL FAMILY WEEK
October 2—8, 2023
Theme: Healthy Together

Everyone has a part to play in supporting Canadians’ physical and mental
health. How are you, your family, friends and community supporting
each other to be healthy?

Come and join us for our
Fall Family Scavenger Hunt  Tuesday , October 3rd evening
To kick off National Family Week
Watch our facebook page

“Cranberry Portage Community Resource Center” for more info.

Cranberry Portage Daycare is
sponsoring a Monthly Bingo Night
throughout the year.

6—10 pm @ the Legion
Sept. 20
Oct. 2 & Oct. 20
Nov. 1 & Nov. 20
Dec. 14
More dates in 2024
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We are looking for a Program Coordinator to fill an important role in our programming line up. Once
we have hired we will get things rolling.

.:o:_
? 7 We look forward to welcoming parents and children back to playgroup. Watch for
ﬁ 15 updates on our Facebook page
Plaggroup

Coming soon! _ B 3 dies
Please register for this program that provides books to children 0—6 on a weekly 5“
basis.

Books are provided based on your child’s age and interests (if known) and exchanged each week. Books
can be dropped off and picked up at your home, school or daycare. We also have a collection of “specialty
resource books” that can be borrowed as needed. Our Indigenous Library selection has

grown. Come and have a look

Dolly Parton Imagination Library

This program, sponsored by Frontier School Division, provides books to children from
birth to age 5. Each month your child will receive a book in the mail from Dolly

Stop in and see us for the registration forms

Cooking Circle and Sewing—watch for updates on when these will be
happening! Cooking circles will be Oct. 18, 25, Nov. 1 & Nov. 8th We
will post information for signing up in the October newsletter. Sewing
circle details will be in the next newsletter

Hoop Dancing—watch for updates on our Facebook page and in the October newslet-
ter

Best Beginnings; Baby & Me

This is a pre and post natal support program that offers information , services and
support for families who are pregnant or have a baby up to 1 year of age. There are
offices in Flin Flon, Denare Beach, The Pas and Cranberry Portage. An Outreach
Worker is in Cranberry Portage every second Friday from September to June.

For more info or to book an appt. please call 204 623-1023 or email the Program Coordinator at
bestbeginnigs623@gmail.com




MANITOBA ABORIGINAL HEAD START
URBAN & NORTHERN COMMUNITIES

September 2023

Tansi,

Aboriginal Head Start is a National Community-Based Early Intervention
Program funded by the Public Health Agency of Canada.

Aboriginal Head Start focuses on early childhood development for First
Nations, Inuit, Metis and Non-Status children and their families living off
reserve. It supports the spiritual, emotional, intellectual and physical
development of Indigenous children, while supporting their parents and
caregivers.

In Cranberry Portage we work in conjunction with the C.P.E School’s
Nursery/ Kindergarten morning program - Monday to Thursday,
for the 4- and 5-year-old children.

In the afternoon from Monday to Thursday (1pm - 3pm) we work with
children who are 3 years old at the Child/ Family Resource Center.
Your child must be 3 years old to attend and potty trained.

Autumn is the time when we reap the benefits of our hard work and harvest
our food that we have planted. Muskwa (Bear) shows us how to be brave

and strong. Purple is the color, it is the color of inspiration, spiritual insight,
love of humanity. This month, September we learn about the Harvest Moon.

For more information, please contact me or are interested in
registering your child:
Work Cell: 431-346-0781
Email: lynndubois.ahs@gmail.com




109 Second Avenue
Box 212

Cranberry Portage, MB

Cranberry Portage g
Chlld/Famlly Tel: 204-472-3671
Resource Center Inc. Fax: 204-472-3714

Email:
childfamily.cranberry@gmail.com

Notice

Annual General Meeting
Cranberry Portage
Child/Family Resource Center Inc.

Tuesday, September 26™ 2023
6:00 pm
@ the Resource Center
Annual Report, Audit, Election of Board members

Everyone is Welcome to Attend

The Resource Center is governed by a Board of Directors.
We welcome your interest in joining our Board.



Fall Family Scavenger Hunt
Tuesday, October 3rd
Come to the Resource Center between
6:30 and 7:30 to pick up your list of
items to find. Have a name for your
“team”

Be back at the Resource Center by 8:00 pm with your items
We will have a draw for 3 food baskets
Winners determined by number of points for items found
In the event of a tie we will draw from names eligible

Mark your calendar!

¥ .8 A Cranberry Christmas......
" Arts. Crafts & More sale
Saturday, November 25th
9:30—3:00

Both gyms

If you would like to book a table please do it quickly. We
are filling up quickly. Register at the Resource Center or

National Day for Truth & Reconciliation
September 30th Orange Shirt Day

What does an orange shirt symbolize?

This day acknowledges that residential schools are a patt of our history.
Wearing an orange shirt is a national movement to recognize the expe-
rience of those who went to Indian residential schools, to honour
them, and show a collective commitment to ensure that Every Child
Matters.




Employment Opportunity
Come and work with us in a family friendly environment,
working with the community in a variety of programs, events and
activities.

Cranberry Portage Child/Family Resource Center Inc.

Strengthening and Supporting Families in our Community

Program Coordinator (Early Years)

The Program Coordinator for the Early Years program is primarily responsible for the planning, implementation
and evaluation of early learning programs. As a member of the team, will also work cooperatively with other
team members to ensure the Child/Family Resource Center is meeting its mandate to provide services and support
to children and families through programs, services and advocacy.

TYPICAL DUTIES

e  Coordinate and facilitate programming for children and families in the community
e  Assisting the public with services such as faxing, computer, resumes, etc in a friendly, welcoming non-judgemental manner
e  Work with other team members on community activities, events, etc as required

QUALIFICATIONS:

Personal Traits and Qualities:
e Knowledge and experience in child development, family dynamics and effective parenting
Committed to promoting the importance of early childhood
Have a positive outlook and non judgemental approach to working with the public
Be energetic and creative
Willing to try new ideas and be solution focused
Enjoy working as a team member
Enjoy working within the community on community projects, events, etc
Ability to work independently
Interpersonal and written communication skills
Leadership skills
Ability to maintain confidentiality

Education, Training and Experiences:

Early Childhood Education Diploma or other relevant education and training
Experience in community development activities

Experience in facilitating adult groups

First Aid/ CPR and Food Handler Certificates

Other:

Must have valid drivers’ licence and have a vehicle available for work usage.

Criminal Records and Child Abuse Registry Check will be required.

Able to work on flexible schedule as day, evening and weekend work will be required, average 35 hours per week
Starting salary $17.00/hr with increments to follow

Start Date: As soon as possible Application Deadline: open until filled
Forward Resume to: Debbie McLauchlan Box 212 Cranberry Portage, MB R0B 0HO0
Tel: (204) 472-3671 FAX: (204) 472-3714 email: childfamily.cranberry@gmail.com
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Cranberry Portage Elementary; Welcome back to school students and staff.

September 15—Tertry Fox Walk & Run

o

Sept. 18 & 19—CPE Assessment Days—Schedule will be sent home to parents w
Sept. 20—Fire Drill fcﬁc%fq DTVIISEI{'JRI\;

Sept. 21 & 22—Grade 7 camping ttip

September 27—Picture Day

Sept. 29—CPE Orange Shirt Day Celebration

October 2—PD Day No classes for students

October 3—Admin day—no school for students

October 4—School Assembly—Celebration of September successes
October 9—Thanksgiving Day—School closed

October 12—Progress Reports sent home

Snack Program—The snack committee invites a few more bakers to bake muffins for us. We ask you
to bake 2 dozen muffins every 4 or 5 weeks. We also welcome those who would like to
contribute “occasionally” and not be on the schedule.

Thete are nut alletgies in the school so muffins cannot contain nuts. Muffins are by
far the favorite snack at C.P. Elementary. A very big Thank You to all those who have
baked in the past to make this such a successful snack. We are very thankful for your
contribution.

Call or send a message to the Resource Center to put your name down to bake. 204 472-3671

United Steelworkers Union Local 7106

Greetings

As we embrace the autumn season, the United Steelworkers local, 7106, extends a warm and heartfelt welcome to
all. We trust that everyone’s return to school is marked by an atmosphere of optimism and achievements on the
horizon.

At this juncture, we take a moment to introduce the esteemed members of our steward team, committed to serv-
ing the interests of the union.

Vern Cable—Unit Chair Carolynn Brightnose—Union Steward Debbie Asham -Union Steward Carmen
Madland-Fishesr—Union Steward

It is important to note that any of the individuals mentioned above are readily available to assist any union mem-
ber in Cranberry Portage with their needs. Please do not hesitate to reach out to them for any matters related to
the union. We take pride in informing you that all our stewards have undergone comprehensive training and
stand ready to provide unwavering support in any way possible.

In conclusion, we look forward to a prosperous and harmonious year for all, knowing that our dedicated team is
at your setvice.

Sincerely.

Tom Davie, President United Steel Workers Local 7106




Cranberry POrtage Chl '3

Developmental Centre Inc is
looking for casual employees. If
you interested in working with
children and in a daycare. Please
contact Cheryl @ 204-472-3430




URGENT NOTICE TO THE RESIDENTS OF CRANBERRY PORTAGE AND SHERRIDON,
MANITOBA

Community Support Needed: Sign the Petition to Bring Our Local Initial Attack
Fire Crews Back to Town

Dear Residents,

We are reaching out to you today with an urgent call to action. Our community's safety and well-being
are at stake, and we need your help to make a positive change.

As many of you are aware, our local initial attack fire crews, the brave individuals who stand ready to
protect us from wildfires, have been relocated away from our town. This decision has left our community
vulnerable and without the rapid response we've always depended on.

We Need Your Support:

To bring our local initial attack fire crews back to Cranberry Portage and Sherridon, we have organized a
petition. Your signature can make a significant difference in demonstrating the overwhelming support of
our community for this essential cause.

How to Sign the Petition:

Please visit one of the following locations to add your signature to the petition:

1. Local Town Office: Cranberry Portage
2. M and B's Gas Station Cranberry Portage

Your Voice Matters:

This is a critical moment for our community, and every signature counts. We urge you, your family, friends,
and neighbors to take a moment to sign the petition. Together, we can make a powerful statement about
the importance of having our local initial attack fire crews back where they belong, here in Cranberry
Portage and Sherridon.

Stay Informed:

For updates and additional information, please follow The CRANBERRY PORTAGE face book pages,
bulletin board at post office or reach out to me via Email me @ mrmikedubois@hotmail.com We extend
our heartfelt thanks to each and every one of you for your support and commitment to our community's
safety. Let's join forces, sign the petition, and bring our local initial attack fire crews home.

If you have any questions or need further information, please do not hesitate to reach out to me.
Sincerely,

Mike DuBois Citizen of Cranberry Portage



The Cranberry Portage Post Office

In 1928, Cranberry Portage was just starting out. Prospectors converged on the shore of Lake Athapapuskow,
about 30 miles south of Flin Flon, after huge mineral finds were discovered in nearby areas. The railroad to
Flin Flon was being built, and Cranberry Portage had been chosen as a distribution terminal for railway
supplies. On March 25, 1928, the first steam engine pulled into town. Stores, restaurants, rooming houses,
log cabins and tents popped up everywhere. Although many of the people were only here to work short
term, a few people saw a future for the town. They got together to try organize their new settlement: they

needed a post office, a school, a doctor, etc. A meeting was held, and

= ~==ss | the first order of business was the post office. The hardware merchant,
ml’ﬂl}tﬂl‘g of : Mr. E. A. Streamer, agreed to act as Postmaster’. Cranberry Portage’s
[:l‘ﬂ"l]e]'ru Pﬂﬂaﬂe, Manitoba first post office would be “located in the corner of his hardware store”?.
—— The Cranberry Portage Post Office officially opened on August 25th,
BOARD OF TRADE 1928 (see excerpts from prairie-towns website below and the archives

s on the next page). Mail was dispatched to and from The Pas by train.
President: W. T.  Thompson
Vice President, E. A, Strcamer
Sec’y-Treas., J. R. Osborne

wiww.prairie-towns.com

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE CRANBERRY PORTAGE
Archie McDonell, J. E. Sewell, Edw.

Hughes, B. Anderson, Geo. Wikjord Post office opened on August 25, 1928
! Current population is 572.

POLICE MAGISTRATE
W. T. Thompson
PROV_ POLICE CONSTABLE

Harris G. Ullathorne, M. P. P.
L Nine months later, on June 4, 1929, a forest fire roared through town.

POSTMASTER
E. A, Streamer

www.prairie-towns.com/cranberryportage-images.htm/
Unsure of date for “current population”

The people ran to the lake for refuge. Within a few hours, nothing was
B left standing. Most people lost everything they owned. The Post Office

was gone, just like everything else. But the townspeople were a
determined bunch. They dug in their heels and started to rebuild on the

School Committee
E. A. Streamer, Sec’y-Treas.

J. A. McDonell east side of the railroad tracks. E.A. Streamer rebuilt his hardware store
J. Swelander
B. Anderson and postal service resumed.

Geo. Asmus E.A. Streamer’s Hardware Store in 1929

In 1948, Fergus Streamer, E.A.’s son,
returned from war service after
serving in the Postal Corps of the
Royal Canadian Army. Fergus worked
at the Post Office and hardware
store, and officially became
Postmaster on July 1, 1959,
according to the government
archives (see the next page).




g

Name of Postmaster Military status Date of birth Date of appointment Date of vacancy Cause of vacancy

Ernest Albert Streamer 1886-04-10 1928-08-25 1959-02-05 Resignation
Fergus Alexander Streamer 0AS * 1959-07-01 Acting

Fergus Alexander Streamer OAS ® 1960-08-18 1972-05-15

Thomas James Murray * 1972-05-16

Excerpt from library-archives.canada.ca Cranberry Portage (bac-lac.gc.ca)

In 1956, tragedy struck once again, and the store burned down?. For a short time, Mrs. Maclntosh took
care of the mail in her store Cabin Drugs” (which was on the same lot as the post office is now). E.A.
Streamer was still the official postmaster though, and the mail service was moved back to the store after
they finished rebuilding. The post office remained in the hardware store until May of 1972,

X Photo of Nowapa:o;:;o:\:yjc?;:‘“‘m Jouma.. ... | In the late 1960’s and early 1970’s, Cranberry Portage was
b g booming again. The opening of the Churchill Forest Industries’ mill
at The Pas brought many contractors and loggers to the area. Also,
Frontier School Division took over the RCAF Station and opened a
high school with a dormitory for students all over northern
Manitoba, creating a large number of jobs. Early in 1972, Canada
Post decided to build a new stand-alone post office to serve the

growing town. Construction began immediately.

Jim Murray was the successful applicant for the postmaster
position. On May 15, 1972, Jim started as postmaster, working out
of the bus depot, across the street from the new post office under
construction. The new building was ready by December of that
year, and they moved in on Dec 6th. The move was “done to the

@
extent that it opened for business at 3:45pm” (see pictures

Newspapers.com - Edmonton below). The post office was very busy and had three employees!
Journal - 26 Jun 1972 - Page 68

Contract for Post Office in CP

Of course, in those days every thing was done by hand, which
made for a lot of work!

Excerpts from the Visitor’s Logbook for the Cranberry Portage Post Office, 1972.



Jim Murray held the postmaster position until March of 1996. After his retirement, Ann Quinn took over for a
few years, before moving south for a different postmaster position. Anne Filuk was her successor, starting in
April 2000. Both Jim Murray and Anne Filuk worked in some capacity as auditors for Canada Post, as |
remember them both coming to the Wanless post office to conduct audits. Anne held the position until her
passing in January 2008. At that time, | applied for the position and was accepted. | started as Cranberry
Portage postmaster on June 2, 2008. We “went live” with the RPS computer system in January 2009, which
made everything a lot easier (once we figured out what we were doing!)

Two fires. Six postmasters. Various locations. Several part time assistants. We have gone from doing
everything by hand, to having computers that do most of the work for us. So much has changed in 95 years.
The things that kept postal workers busy shifted from lettermail and money orders in the past to parcels and
online money services now, but customer service has always been the focus in Cranberry Portage! We
would like to thank you all, past and present customers and friends, for your part in 95 years of postal
service in Cranberry Portage!

Footnotes:

1. Cranberry Portage: A Pictorial History pg 9

2. Cranberry Portage Frontier Life at the Crossroads of the North by Ruth and Jack Paterson pg 38 & 39

3. Streamer’s Hardware closes after 88 years in Cranberry Portage - Flin Flon Reminder (thereminder.ca) Article by
Jonathan Naylor, June 19, 2015

4, While | have no official corroboration of this, | spoke with 19 individuals from Cranberry Portage in January and
February 2023 who remember getting mail and/or buying stamps at “Mrs. Mac’s” when they were young (which fits
this time frame). It makes sense that the fire would be the most likely reason for Mrs. Mac to be looking after the
mail, since E. A. and Fergus Streamer were the Postmasters from 1928 to 1972.

List of others who worked at the post office:
(probably not complete)

Carolyn Gibbons (2000-present time)
Rhonda Griffin (2020-2023)
Stacy Richardson

Marion Holmen

Lilianne Erickson

Connie Barbeau

Joanne Cook (1979-1987)
June Richardson (1972)
Gelene Chastellaine

Anita Marin (1976)

Leona Rivalin (1956-1958)
Lillian Queen

Ella Raymond (caretaker)
Alix McNichol (caretaker)




Railway mail pickup

Outgoing mail was placed in a bag and hung from a stand beside the railway tracks. A hook was extended from the train

which snagged the bag, thereby allowing a through train to collect mail from towns without stopping and reducing the mail

pickup time (and travel time) considerably. | wonder how the length of time required to mail a letter would compare to the
same thing today.

This picture is not from Cranberry Portage, but it shows how outgoing mail would be picked up if the train was not stopping.
Anything to drop off would just be thrown from the train. Mail service by train continued into the 1960s, then it came by CN
Freight trucks, then by bus, and finally by contracted mail trucks, starting sometime in the 1970°s. Photo Source: Progress is

fine, but it's gone on for too long.: Railway mail pickup (progress-is-fine.blogspot.com)

i v BESPILAE TR e Wy W FRAT W LT RASN BEEW T T

The man who runs the hardwars
itore wai formerly & Aireman on tha
Winnipeg force. He has just been
appointed postmaster On the day
of our arrival, we thought it wouid
be a clever ldea to send DORL CArds
from Cranberry to our friends, LUn-
fortunately. the postmaster had not
yel received his stoek of stamps

T"ha hanls miansos at Meavnharvw

Excerpt from The Winnipeg Tribune September 1, 1928, Page 34,
article titled Cranberry Portage Reflects True Spirit of Frontier Mining
Town. The Cranberry Portage Post Office was so new (having been
open only six days) that it didn’t even have stamps yet!
https.//www.newspapers.com/clip/92277442/

Mail was transported for many years in these

canvas mail bags. Parcels came in bags that had a
string closure like the one in the picture. Lettermail
came in bags that had a steel bar that threaded

Submitted by: Holly Thrones, through oval metal-ringed holes around the top,
Postmaster, Cranberry Portage and had locks on them. Every post office had a key
Summer 2023 to unlock the bags. The lock bags were used until

about the year 2000, and the string bags were used
until about 2010.




Inside the Cranberry Portage Post Office June 2023.

On Aug 25, 2023, we celebrated 95 years of postal service in Cranberry Portage. We had cake, iced tea and
lemonade. My cake-decorating skills are non-existent, but everyone agreed it tasted great! About 100

people stopped by in the afternoon and they kept Carolyn & | hopping! Here are some pics from our 95th
Anniversary:

Above: Part-time Assistant Carolyn Gibbons
serving her husband Richard some iced tea.

Left: A gift from Doris Johnston, thanking us for 95
years of service in Cranberry Portage. | can
honestly say that the Cranberry Portage Post
Office is an awesome place to work. | really love
my job!! Thank you everyone in Cranberry for
being so great, even though we give you bills all
the time!!




Look at all those smiles!!

Top left: Gary & Olga Wesner with Barry Patten
Top middle: Marion Holmen

Top right: Caige Gamblin

Middle left: Alix & Karin McNichol

Bottom left: Donna Richardson & family

Bottom middle: Mabel Brewer with Constable Ly

Bottom right: Troy Sabourin

Can’t wait to do it all over again in 2028!!
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Teen Clinics

Public Health will be having teen and sexual health clinics in Cran-
berry Portage every Monday and Wedmesdau frp, 10—3 by walk in
NORTHERN or appointment.

HEALTH REGION

Pap tests are also available at the clinic Call to make an appointment at the Cranberry
Wellness Clinic at 204 472-3338 and leave a message.

Engaged Learners )

M
FRONTIER

SCHOOL DIVISION

Frontier School Division is having an ongoing (by appointment only, limited times are availa-
ble) yard sale at Caribou Lodge in Cranberry Portage. Contact Matt Lind to arrange viewing
times at 204-923-0506. Call or text are both suitable. Items included in this sale are (and
quantities are limited);

Televisions

Bed sets (singles and doubles, frame/boxspring/mattress)

Microwaves

Lamps

Vacuums

Tables

Chairs

Shelving

Small camping BBQs

No holds allowed. This sale is based on available times and by appointment only. Call Matt Lind - 204 923-0506

Garden Project

The Engaged Learners Program would like to thank its staff and students for the hard work put into the
community gardening project this season. A number of Cranberry residents have received- vegetable pack-
ages as part of this gardening initiative and there is more yet to come. If anyone wishes to be placed on the
donation list they can contact Matt Lind at 204-923-0506 but there are no guarantees regarding availability
as the fruits of our harvest are quickly disappearing. The Engaged Learners Program is looking forward to
next season where their capacity for growing will be larger than this year. Plans are in the making for
a farmers market style sale at Caribou Lodge next summer. Stay tuned 2




NORTHERN
HEALTH REGION

Services Offered at the
Cranberry Portage Wellness Centre on
Sept 19 & 20
Oct3 &4

» Prenatal Support & Care

>  Post-partum visits for Newborn
& Families

» Immunizations for infants,
Children & Adults

» School Health Immunizations

» Health Promotion & Education

Call to Book an appointment 204-472-3338
Debi Hatch, Public Health Nurse



LUD of Cranberry Portage/ R.M Of Kelsey- September 2023

OFFICE HOURS / INFO

PAYMENT OPTIONS

The L.U.D Office is open to
the public Monday- Friday
10:00am-4:30pm unless
otherwise posted. Open
through lunch.

If you have a concern or
question regarding:
PUBLIC WORKS:

204-271-3179

THE OFFICE OF THE L.U.D. OF
CRANBERRY PORTAGE/ R.M. OF
KELSEY Debit, Cash, online
payment, cheque and money
order are accepted forms of
payment. Payments may be
delivered via the drop box in the
front door of the LUD office.

OR MAIIL:

Box 209

Cranberry Portage, MB
ROB-0HO

***The R.M OF KELSEY/ L.U.D OF
CRANBERRY PORTAGE IS NO
LONGER ACCEPTING VISA OR
OTHER CREDIT.

FRIENDLY REMINDERS

Business Licenses: By-law 10/10

2022 Business License fees are due.
*Primary source of income - $75.00 *
Secondary source of income - $25.00 *
Transient trade is $25.00/day, or
$100.00 for the year. Applications
forms are available at the L.U.D Office
upon request.

OFFICE CLOSURES

The L.U.D office will be
CLOSED
Friday September 22
Friday September 29t in
lieu of National Truth and
Reconciliation.

LUD COMMITTEE

The next LUD committee will
be held on September 26" at
7:00 pm.

RECYCLING

Garbage is ending up in our recycling
trailers, please contact the L.U.D office
for a list of recyclable materials.




WASTE DISPOSAL SITE:

WASTE SITE HOURS: are
12:00 PM - 5:00 PM Sundays
and Wednesdays. If you
require emergency access to
the waste site outside of
regular hours, please contact
the L.U.D Office and we will
try to accommodate you.

LOOSE GARBAGE IN BINS: The
town will only pick up bags
and boxes, loose or strewn
garbage as well as any animal
carcasses or waste will not be
collected. Please see to it that
your bin is easily accessible.

***GARBAGE PICK UP
HOLIDAY TIME
CHANGES

Friday September 29
garbage day will be picked up
on Thursday September 28",

BEARS:

Please keep garbage

In doors until morning of
scheduled garbage pickup.
For Bear complaints please
call:

Cranberry Portage

DOGS

ANIMAL BY-LAW - 04/14

Bylaw No 19/90 all dogs need a
license. Licenses expire
December 31% of each year. The
metallic plate issued upon
payment for a license must be
placed around the dog’s neck
securely. New prices of the
licenses: for neutered male or
spayed female dog of any
breed - $20.00 and for an un-
spayed female or unneutered
male of any breed - $25.00.
Payment can be made by
cash, cheque or money order
and placed in the night
deposit box. Tags and
receipt will be mailed to you.

-BARKING: please be respectful
of your neighbors as we have
received many complaints of
barking dogs- have your dogs on
a leash at all times, if not the
dogs will be picked up and placed
in the dog pound.

-RUNNING AT LARGE

Any dogs not on a leash will be
taken into the dog pound,
charges will apply and fines

SEASONAL CAMPING

Thank you for a great season,

keep your eye out for the

advertisement for seasonals in

December!

DEVELOPMENT & BUILDING
PERMITS

Please remember permits must be
filled out and approved before any

construction can begin. Permits and

information regarding construction
of buildings or structures are
available at our office.

District office maybe Chﬂl‘ged on repeat
204-472-3331 or offenders.
1_;'(')'0"_ g ';;_‘-‘03‘76 CHARGES WILL APPLY
Thank you
Stephanie Taylor

Administrative Assistant
LUD of Cranberry Portage/ R.M of Kelsey
Ph:204-472-3219 FAX: 204-472-3115

ludcran@mymts.net
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CRANBERRY PORTAGE, MB.
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Email: cphmuseum@gmail.com

Website: http://cpmuseum.ca
Follow us on Facebook & Instagram

SEPTEMBER 2023 NEWSLETTER

VISITORS TO THE MUSEUM
The museum had a very busy summer especially on Market days. Visitors from near & far
toured the museum, May through Sept. with 503 signing the guest book.

(R Ty
THE WINNER

Our ticket draw for
$250.00 gift certificate
donated by the Flin Flon
CO OP; $250.00 gas
certificate and $100.00
cash was won by Sabrina
Hagborg, from The Pas
(who we believe
purchased her ticket at the
August Market).

Thank you all who
purchased tickets, making
for a very successful
museum fundraiser.

50/50 draws over the summer each winning $100.00 — Cathy Atkinson, Sandra Reagan &
Kelleen Blouin and Marg Bragg. A big thank you to Cathy for donating her winnings back to
the museum.

Thank you to all those who volunteered in many capacities over the spring and summer. The
museum is run by volunteers so all help is appreciated.



NEW TO MUSEUM & READY FOR YOUR VIEWING

Take a virtual tour of all the rooms in the museum on big screen TV in the “Waiting Room” See the
upstairs rooms without climbing the stairs. or

A 3D computer-generated simulation of a three-dimensional image that can be interacted with in a
seemingly real or physical way by a person using special electronic equipment such as a headset and
handheld controls.

Project was made possible by CEDF — Look North providing a grant made available by Prairies
Canada’s TRF Funding and worked with K&M Consulting, Flin Flon to provide the museum this
opportunity. Eventually this will be linked to our web site.

GRANT UPDATES
The museum had applied for three grants and was successful in obtaining one grant to create a job
opportunity for a Metis student. Unfortunately, no Metis student applied for this summer job.

2023 CRANBERRY PORTAGE MARKET DAYS
Held on Museum Grounds- May 27", July 15", August 5™ & Sept. 9"
were a huge success bringing in excess of 1,340 people (this count does not take in the volunteers or
the vendors) to the market and Cranberry Portage, with many taking tours of the museum. It takes a
community with many volunteers to make these markets a success and with your help future markets
will continue to bring in more vendors and to grow. Way to go Cranberry Portage.

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIPS ALWAYS AVAILABLE:
Memberships or donations are a great way to support the museum

Regular Memberships residents Associate Membership
Individuals/Family $15.00/year (those who live outside of community) $20.00
Student $10.00 per year Institutions  $20.00 per year

Remember e-transfers can now be made to cphmuseum@gmail.com

(in the comment portion please provide us with your name, postal address, e-mail and/or
phone # as well as indicate what your money is for: ie: memberships, general donations, or
a donation In Memory of ???. Receipts (if over $20.00) will be mailed to you for tax
purposes.)

MUSEUM IS NOW CLOSED FOR THE WINTER SEASON
BUT ALWAYS OPEN BY APPOINTMENT
Contact a Museum Executive Member
Even if you have toured the museum before, it is always changing with new artifacts being
added. There are always stories behind these. Make time for a visit each and every year.
You will not be disappointed.

CURRENT DIRECTORS AS OF MAY 1, 2023:
Richard Gibbons- President 472-3537 Barb Bragg - Vice President 680-6003
Mabel Brewer- Treasurer ~ 472-3031 or 271-3081 Patty Klimchuk - Secretary 620-2257
Sandra Buchberger - Public Relations Officer 620-1710 Mary-Ann Playford, Curator 271-0365 Text only
Rene Grenier- Museum Maintenance Officer 472-3965 or email cphmuseum@gmail.com
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